TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING





JULY 27, 2017
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Donald Murray, Ian Peters & One Vacancy

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Also Present: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz, John Brust Delaware Engineering, Police Chief Karl Gonzalez, Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Sylas Schwarz, Ed Brainerd, Ashley Diesso, Mr. Diesso and Mike Ryan Mountain Eagle
The President called the meeting to order at 7:26 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE JUNE 22, 2017 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 3 in favor, Commissioner Murray abstained as he was away, one vacancy.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present.  Progress on the current project Evergreen has about 2,000 feet of water line in, four hydrants, four valve assemblies and services along the way. Evergreen is currently up to house #117. Everything looks good. Their first payment was approved today about $300,000.00. It is about $150 a foot, it is in the ball park.  We have paid for materials installed not stored. Only compliant to George Zimmer is an apple tree had to be taken down on the owners property he was okay with it but the neighbors were not happy as they get their apples there.  John would like to know if the Board has decided on whether to authorize Delaware Engineering to start a financial process to connect the two systems as we talked about at the workshop water meeting held to discuss the cost and rate impact on adding an additional 2400 feet water extension on South Street to connect the Windham & Hensonville water systems.  John would like permission from the Board to include this and this would then be awarded to Evergreen. A finance process has to be done before that award can be done.  A motion to approve Delaware Engineering to start the process was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.  
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present.  About 120 free water meters have been given out to date. He has been on site where Evergreen has been working and they are doing well in between the rain drops this week. Supervisor Pelham would like Kyle to get at least three quote prices for a float system at the Elm Ridge Reservoir.  Kyle would also like to have a generator installed there as well, he has a few quote prices.
3.NEW APPLICATION FOR TOWN WATER SERVICE:  Jack Adams, 451 State Route 296, Hensonville, Tax Map #96.00-6-1 for commercial use at Windmount Stables; would like permission to hook into the Hensonville Town Water Service, all new hook ups will require a water meter.  Jack Adams has given permission to Ed Brainerd to represent him at the Water 
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Board meeting on July 27, 2017.  A motion to approve the new water hook up was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
4.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #16 OF 2017: the following resolution was proposed to transfer funds to balance the water district account.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.  WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #17 OF 2017:  to authorize the President/Treasurer to us $9,195.73 from Unappropriated Fund Balance to balance the accounts in the Water District as per Water District Resolution #16 of 2017.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #7 contained vouchers #102-116, totaling $13,646.66 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

EFC–PHASE 2 WATER PROJECT WARRANT #3 contained vouchers #21-23, totaling $316,790.56 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #14-P contained 2 claims, totaling $816.00         was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Peters, with 4 in favor, one vacancy. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #15-P  contained 2  claims, totaling $644.66             was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.

The meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Peters, 2nd by Commissioner       Murray, with 4 in favor, one vacancy.
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